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Agency Worker Regulations – From 1 October 2011
Summary

On 1 October 2011, a new legislation came into force giving agency workers, upon completion of a 12 week qualifying period, the entitlement to the same basic employment and working conditions as if they had been recruited directly.
If you are a hirer of agency workers you must understand your responsibilities. The following information briefly outlines the new regulations but for more information please refer to BIS – Agency Workers regulation or ask Interpersonnel UK Ltd to email you the full guide.

Answer

Agency workers are already entitled to a range of statutory protections such as working time regulations and the national minimum wage. The new legislation gives agency workers more entitlement from the first day of their assignment, and following a 12 week qualifying period.

New Regulations

From day one

From day one on an assignment agency workers are entitled to be treated no less favourably than a comparable worker in relation to:

· Access to facilities. For example a canteen or other similar facilities.

· Access to information relating to vacancies. 

After the 12 week qualifying period
After an agency worker completes a 12 week qualifying period with the same hirer, in the same role, they will be entitled to have the same basic terms and conditions of employment as if they had been directly employed by their hirer. These are:

· Key elements of pay

· Duration of working time. For example if working is limited to a maximum of 48 hours a week.

· Night work.

· Rest periods.

· Rest breaks.

· Annual leave.

· Pregnant agency workers will be entitled to paid time off for ante natal appointments. 
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